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November 21552019

To Whom it May Concern,

Matt and I have known each other for over eight years now, since working together at the U.S.
Department of Health and Human Services.

We first met while Matt was providing consulting services through Aquilent, Inc, which was later
acquired by the consulting firm Booze Allen Hamilton. I was effectively a client of his.

We also met, at the same time, by chance, while attending the same flight school, at the Montgomery
County Airpark, in Gaithersburg, Maryland. Since then we’ve flown together and continue to share a
mutual enthusiasm for flight.

Matt and his team were tasked with managing many of HHS’s websites, onsite at our headquarters,
at the Office of the Secretary, Digital Communications Division, in Washington D.C. He was involved
in projects initiated by the First Lady of the United States, and other important leaders in the
Federal Government.

He consistently executed and performed excellently overall. He has strong writing skills, a pleasant
disposition, and we were very satisfied with the consulting services he provided.

Sincerely,

Olexiy (Alex) Karakcheyev

IT Specialist

Office of the Secretary

Digital Communications Division

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services



